Year 3 Curriculum Newsletter



Dear parents and carers,

We hope that you have all had a pleasant half term. Here is an overview of our learning in the lead up to Christmas.

Literacy

In Literacy, we will learning about the book 'Arthur and the Golden Rope'. The children's final written outcome will be to write a diary entry from the point of view of Arthur, who is the main character in the book. While studying this text we will be practicing how to use dictionaries and learning about how to include adverbs of time in our writing.

Arthur and the Colden Rope

During our daily guided reading lessons, we will be focusing on improving our understanding of what we read. This will include summarising; inferring meaning and characters' feelings; making predictions; and

discussing how different language, structure and presentation choices contribute to meaning and capture the reader's interest.



Every week we will have a guided reading theme, so the children are able to read a variety of different fiction and non-fiction texts. We will also continue to read our class book, Harriet VS the Galaxy.

To keep developing our reading skills and love of reading, it is really important to **read at home regularly.** Research shows that 15 minutes reading per day can equate to reading one million words per year.

Spellings will be given out weekly on a Monday and these should be practised regularly before being tested on the Friday.

Mathematics



This term, in Maths we will be focusing on subtracting 3-digit numbers in various different ways. We will then be learning about how to solve multiplication and subtraction problems.

Science

By the end of the topic of rocks, children will be able to answer the following questions: How can we classify these rocks? What is soil made from? How are fossils formed? Children will learn knowledge and skills in working scientifically and scientific enquiry.



PE and Games



We are very lucky to have Jersey to work with us in our PE sessions on Fridays and Wayne Osmand teaching us golf on Mondays. PE will be on Mondays and Fridays. Children will need to come into school in their PE kits on these days.



In our History topic, this term, we will be learning about the Viking invasion of Britain and how Vikings lived their lives. This also relates to our literacy book.

RE

In RE we will be exploring the question 'Is the nativity the greatest story ever told?'. We will look at the nativity story in detail giving the children the opportunity to form an opinion on which part is the most significant and why.



Jigsaw



Our Jigsaw piece this half term is Celebrating Difference. We will consider how we can be respectful of people's differences and what we can do if we see people being unkind.

Art

In art we will be continuing to learn all about colour theory. We will explore and discuss different groups of colour, experiment with colour and also considers why artists have chosen to use colour in different ways.



French



In French we will be learning all about France, talking about classroom objects and following instructions.

DT

In our DT learning this half term, we will be working towards making. Viking longboats. We will research about the shape and designs of longboats and test a range of materials to assess which are most functional in water. Finally, we will test and evaluate the longboats.



We hope that this information gives you an insight into the learning and activities for Year 3 this half-term. Homework will continue to be given every Friday, and due the following Friday. If you do have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact your child's class teacher:

Kind Regards,

Miss Deveau and Mr. Dixon-Lewis lideveau@samaresischije cidixon-lewis@samaresischije